The College of New Jersey

Graduate Programs Advisory Council (GPAC)

Minutes of February 11, 2004 (corrected per GPAC 3/24/04 mtg.)

Present: Jean Graham, Janice Kisthardt, Brenda Leake, Claire Lindberg, Paul Stephens, Michele Tarter, Mark Woodford, and Sandy Wright     
Excused: Helene Anthony

Mark Woodford called the meeting to order at 12:40PM.

The minutes of January 28, 2004 were approved as corrected. 

Dean’s Report:

Dean Pasch’s presence was required at a conflicting meeting. No report in the Dean’s absence.

Director’s Report:

Paul Stephens stated that he would soon email updated enrollment figures to the Committee members. The new figures will show an increase in the overall graduate student count.

A copy of the latest edition of the graduate newsletter, The Graduate Column, was then disseminated by Director Stephens. He stated that this newsletter had already been mailed to the graduate student population.

Although the on-line graduate application was not available to the public as of the date of this meeting, Director Stephens said that he would e-mail a copy of the site-link to the Committee. He asked that the GPAC members visit the site and provide feedback to his office.

Dr. Stephens concluded his report with reminders of upcoming Spring deadlines for graduate applications: March 1, 2004 for Speech Pathology and MAT in Education; April 15, 2004 for all other graduate programs.

Old Business:

Updates only, no action on each of the following items:

1. Dr. Compte will be bringing a report on the pilot study in Modern Languages to utilize alternatives to the GRE for admissions decisions. 

2. Global Studies will also provide an update on alternative admission criteria.

New Business:

The following items were offered as suggestions for Spring 2004 GPAC initiatives:

1. Janice Kisthardt presented a memo to GPAC that summarized her observations of graduate students’ range of tech skills. The document also proposed that a request be made for enhanced instructional offerings from Information Technology. Kisthardt’s ideas were supported and expanded upon by Stephens and Lindberg.

2. Claire Lindberg suggested that GPAC address continued problems with the quality of services provided by the Bookstore.  GPAC members will informally poll colleagues to seek perceptions on this issue.  Woodford offered to compile any GPAC members’ feedback e-mailed to him on this issue for discussion at the next meeting. 

3. Paul Stephens distributed copies of the current graduate assistantship application. Several issues related to graduate assistantships will be discussed / clarified when Dean Pasch joins GPAC at its next meeting.

Meeting adjourned: 1:30PM
Next Scheduled Meeting: February 25, 2004, 3:30-4:30PM in Social Sciences Building, Room 232

Respectfully submitted by Brenda. H. Leake
